NOTICE TO BIDDERS
(Chapter 103D, HRS)

SEALED BIDS for JOB NO. 2021-1169, WAIMEA WATER TREATMENT PLANT
SLUDGE REMOVAL, District of South Kohala, County of Hawai‘i, State of Hawai‘i, will be
received ELECTRONICALLY by the Department of Water Supply, County of Hawai‘i, until
June 8, 2021, at 2:00 p.m. when they will be publicly opened and read aloud. Bids received after

the time fixed for opening or delivered elsewhere other than specified herein will not be
considered.

This project generally consists of furnishing all labor, materials, tools and equipment
necessary to remove and dispose of settled sludge, from the Waimea Water Treatment Plant
2.7TMG reservoir, for contract period starting from the Notice to Proceed and ending June 30, 2022.

A pre-bid meeting and site visit shall not be scheduled. Reference Appendix #1 for photos
of the 2.7MG reservoir. Reference Appendix #2 & #3 for results of tests that analyzed the
composition of the sludge.

To be eligible to submit a bid, the Bidder, or subcontractor, must possess current
registration with the State Department of Health, Wastewater Branch, as a pumper.

Upon registration, forms of specifications, instructions, terms and conditions, and

proposal may be obtained from the Office of the Manager-Chief Engineer, through PUBLIC

PURCHASE (www.publicpurchase.com), an e-procurement system.

The bidder’s attention is directed to the following:

The Hawai‘i products preference pursuant to HRS 103D-1002 is applicable for this
solicitation. Persons wishing to certify and qualify a product not currently listed as a Hawaii
Product shall submit a Certification for Hawai‘i Product Preference (form SPO-038) to:
Department of Water Supply, Manager-Chief Engineer, 345 Kekiianao‘a Street, Suite 20, Hilo HI
96720. For each product, one form shall be completed and submitted (i.e. 3 products should have
3 separate forms completed). View form and current Hawai‘i Products List on the State

Procurement Office (SPO) website at http://hawaii.gov/spo.

The bid opening required for this project (as set forth above) are scheduled at venues that
are accessible to persons with disabilities. To request an auxiliary aid or for language interpretation
services, please contact the Department of Water Supply at (808) 961-8050 no less than five (5)

working days prior to the established meeting date(s).
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The Department of Water Supply reserves the right to reject any and/or all bids, and to

waive informalities.
Dated at Hilo, Hawai‘i, this 26™ day of May 2021.

BY AUTHORITY OF THE DEPARTMENT
OF WATER SUPPLY, COUNTY OF
HAWAII

oo

Keith K. Okamotd, P.E.
Manager-Chief Engineer

The Department of Water Supply is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer

Posted on the Internet on May 26, 2021 at:
Public Purchase, Electronic Procurement System (www.publicpurchase.com)
State of Hawai‘i, State Procurement Office website (http:/hawaii.gov/spo)

Department of Water Supply website (http://www.hawaiidws.org)
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